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              11 August 2022 

Dear Sacred Heart families and friends, 

Last Friday was Census Day for schools. Our Census Day figure was 142 students enrolled at Sacred Heart. 

 Schools must submit a Student Enrolment Census twice each year: 

o on the last school day in February, and 

o on the first Friday in August 

 Provide student enrolment data to Melbourne Archdiocese Catholic Schools and the Department of 

Education, Skills and Employment for funding allocation, provisioning, planning and national 

reporting. 

We will now begin the process of planning class structures, program provision and budgets for the 2023 

school year. In order for us to be able effectively plan for the 2023 school year, it is essential that you inform 

the School Office if you will not be attending Sacred Heart in 2023, otherwise we will assume your ongoing 

enrolment and support.  

Sacred Heart’s enrolment over the past few years has maintained a steady balance with exiting students in 

Year 6 and other year levels being balanced by our Prep intake and the enrolment of students in other Year 

levels. 

This year we have been delighted with an increased Foundation enrolment for 2023 and are seriously 

considering capping this class enrolment and implementing a waiting list for enrolments in Foundation. We 

have also had a number of enrolments in classes other than Foundation and have been approached to 

enrol a Ukrainian refugee family. 

When Gina or I (or other staff members) take prospective families for school tours, we are often told that 

they have heard great reports about the school from you, our families. This is always exceptionally pleasing 

to hear because positive word of mouth is one of the most effective promotional tools that any school can 

have. In part, this is why we implemented the Community Voice section into the newsletter as an 

occasional opportunity to hear from you regarding different aspects of the school. 

The Melbourne Archdiocese Catholic Schools (MACS) – School Improvement Surveys (MACSSIS) that will be 

provided to you at the end of this month are another important method of us receiving feedback about our 

overall performance. 

MACSSIS is a set of surveys that have been built specifically for Catholic schools in Melbourne by the 

Learning Services team at MACS, in partnership with researchers at Learning First and in wide consultation 

with Principals in Catholic schools. Our community’s opinions are critical to understanding how our school is 

performing – MACSSIS is a key data source for guiding the ongoing work to improve our school..  
Jim & Gina 

 

View the Newsletter online: https://www.shdiamondcreek.catholic.edu.au/newsletters-forms/ 

 

Working Bee Saturday 13 August 2022 9 am to 12 pm 

https://www.shdiamondcreek.catholic.edu.au/newsletters-forms/


The Assumption of Mary 

The Assumption of Mary is a Holy Day of Obligation (unless the date falls on a Monday) and is celebrated 

each year on the 15th of August.  

 

It is a day that celebrates the Blessed Virgin Mary being taken up into Heaven, body and soul, at the end of 

her life.  Pope Pius XII declared the doctrine of the Assumption a dogma: 

“By the authority of our Lord Jesus Christ, of the Blessed Apostles Peter and Paul, and by our own authority, 

we pronounce, declare, and define it to be a divinely revealed dogma: that the Immaculate Mother of 

God, the every Virgin Mary, having completed the course of her earthly life, was assumed body and soul 

into heavenly glory.” 

Mary was assumed into Heaven, which is different to Jesus ascending into Heaven. Jesus went up into 

Heaven by His own power.  Mary, however, was taken up into Heaven by God. 

 

On the Solemnity of the Assumption, we remember the role Mary played in Jesus’ life and the role she 

continues to play as a Mother to us all.  

“Mary, give me your Heart: so beautiful, so pure, so immaculate; your Heart so full of love and humility that I 

may be able to receive Jesus in the Bread of Life and love Him as you love Him and serve Him in the 

distressing guise of the poor.”  ~ Saint Mother Teresa 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Some exciting opportunities for our students.  

 

SPELLING BEE 

Over the course of the next few weeks students will have the opportunity to take part in the 

National Spelling Bee online, opening 15th August, during school time.  

Look out for a consent form on Operoo for your child/ren to take part in this learning 

opportunity. We are encouraging all students to take part in this. 

 

WRITE4FUN - 2022 ‘Unleashed’ Writing Competition 

This competition is designed to encourage creativity and imagination and to  acknowledge 

the wonderful writers within the school. Students have the opportunity to record a ‘Short story or 

Poem of their choice. 

 

The Rules: 

 One entry per student - either a poem or a short story 

 Short story - must not exceed 500 words 

 Poem - must not exceed 16 lines 

 All entries must be typed / handwritten on one side of a single A4 sheet of paper. 

 Entries must be handed to Mrs Dalton 5/6 JD, by Thursday 25th August. 

 

 

 

Do you know about the First Peoples’ Assembly of Victoria? 

 

The First Peoples’ Assembly of Victoria is the democratically elected representative body of Victorian 

Aboriginal people developing the structures for treaties. It was set up by the Victorian Government in 

December 2019. The Assembly is the voice for Traditional Owners of Country in Victoria and other Aboriginal 

and Torres Strait Islander peoples living in Victoria in the Treaty process with the State. 

 



On Thursday 23rd August, the FIRE carrier leaders will be hosting a meeting with Vicki Ward (MLA for Eltham), 

the Hon. Gab Williams MP, Minister for Treaty and First Peoples with the FIRE Carriers from the Catholic 

Primary Schools in the electorate, some members from the Nillumbik Reconciliation Group and the 

Reconciliation Captains from CLC, to have a conversation with the Minister about Treaty, it’s meaning and 

to ask any questions they may have. We are looking forward to this opportunity to be involved in this 

significant event. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BOOK WEEK PARADE 

A reminder to all families that we have our annual Book Week parade on Monday 22nd August.  We 

encourage all students to come to school dressed as their favourite book character.  We will be having a 

parade at 9.10am and invite all families and friends to attend. 

 

SCIENCE WEEK 

National Science Week is Australia’s annual celebration of science and technology. Running each year in 

August, it features more than 1000 events around Australia, including those delivered by universities, schools, 

research institutions, libraries, museums and science centres. These events attract a wide audience from 

children to adults, and science amateurs to professionals. Over one million people participate in science 



events across the nation.  Established in 1997, National Science Week provides an opportunity to 

acknowledge the contributions of Australian scientists to the world of knowledge. It also aims to encourage 

an interest in science pursuits among the general public, and to encourage young people to be fascinated 

by the world we live in.  Sacred Heart will celebrate Science Week next week with the theme Glass:  More 

than meets the eye. 

 

PAST STUDENT 

Congratulations to Kate Maloney, past Sacred Heart student, who recently competed in 

the Commonwealth Games, winning gold in a thrilling 55-51 win over Jamaica.  The brilliant finish secured 

the 1000th gold medal for Australia in Commonwealth Games history, while the Diamonds also became the 

first netball side to win it after losing a pool match in the lead up.  After the shock loss to Jamaica earlier this 

tournament, the Diamonds had to reach the gold medal match the hard way, knocking out 2018 

champions England along the way. Well done to the Diamonds and our very own Kate Maloney!  

 

You can see past Sacred Heart student Bree Morgan, starring as Chiffon in ELHAM College's production of 

Little Shop of Horrors. Bree's passion for musical theatre began in Sacred Heart's own biannual productions.  

Break a leg Breanna! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.foxsports.com.au/commonwealth-games/commonwealth-games-2022-schedule-events-times-medal-tally-australians-in-action-peter-bol-800m-race-time-athletics-australia-vs-england-netball-final/news-story/4b84e2fa8b77b3d1338aa38c001c61e3
https://www.foxsports.com.au/commonwealth-games/commonwealth-games-2022-schedule-events-times-medal-tally-australians-in-action-peter-bol-800m-race-time-athletics-australia-vs-england-netball-final/news-story/4b84e2fa8b77b3d1338aa38c001c61e3


YEAR 3/4 HOOP TIME: 

The Year 3/4 Hoop Time Basketball competition was held on Monday.  Well done to the students involved in 

this event.  I was very proud of the efforts and the behaviour of all teams.  Thank you to the number of 

parents that were able to support the students on the day and score for the three teams.  A special thanks 

to Mrs Jacombs, J’Rhette and Jerzie Bishop and Hector Santostefano who took on the role of coaches for 

the day.   

Gina Murphy 

SH HEAT SH HAWKS SH HOTSHOTS 

Harry  Dom  Jack B  

Rupert Finn G  Nicholas  

Rook  Daniel M  Benji  

Patrick  Marcus  Jacob 

Lucy Nala  Erica  

Evie  Caitlin  Audrey  

Rachael  Heidi  Saige   

 
Sophie  Ayendha  

 
Annabelle  

 

Congratulations to the Sacred Heart Heat team that 

made it through to the finals only narrowly missing out 

on the Grand Final. 

 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



CONGRATULATIONS: 

Congratulations to Charlotte for player of the day in the Under 9’s netball for Sacred Heart. She has been a 

team player working hard on her shooting skills.  Well done, Charlotte. 

 

LAMONT BOOK FAIR: 

Thank you to Brenda McMahon for organising the Lamont Book Fair for the community.  Thank you also to 

those who were able to purchase books and support the school in doing this. 

CONFIRMATION REFLECTION DAY 

Year 6 students will be visiting the Mary Mackillop Heritage Centre in East Melbourne next Tuesday.  Our 

students will be involved in a range of activities which will give them an insight into her life and the 

dedication and devotion she gave to helping those in need.  They will also meet Bishop Terry. 
 

 

SAVE THE DATES: 

 

 

 

 



 



THE POWER OF PRAISE 

When children receive praise, this leads to an increase in positive feelings, helps motivation and encourages 

effort to work harder. Receiving regular praise from parents and caregivers also helps young people to 

develop self-esteem and confidence. Praise can be given verbally, such as “I love how hard you tried in 

practice today,” but can also be given through a range of other gestures such as displaying a happy facial 

expression, giving a thumbs up, through a hug or with a high five. When children and young people receive 

this type of positive praise, it can lead to an increased sense of safety, security and love, and encourages 

healthy development.  

We can give praise in two ways: praise for being and praise for doing. 

  

Praise for Being 

This type of praise lets a young person know that they are valued for who they are and allows them to feel 

important. Praise for being validates a young person’s existence and lets them know that you love them 

unconditionally. Examples of this type of praise include 

 I love you very much 

 I am glad to have you in my life 

 You are a great friend to those around you 

 I believe in you 

 That’s a great question 

 You did your best, you can always try again. 

  

Praise for Doing 

This type of praise focuses on specific behaviours and actions that a young person is doing well. Praise for 

doing work by stating exactly what a young person did that you liked, which encourages further positive 

behaviour. When praised for doing, it is important to focus on the effort, rather than the result. This helps 

young people understand that working hard will help you achieve your goals. Examples of this type of 

praise include: 

 I am proud of how much effort you put into studying today 

 I love how well you tried at basketball practice 

 Thank you for taking the time to clean your room this afternoon 

 It is great how nicely you are playing with your sister. 

  

All people love to receive compliments and praise and it can feel great giving it! Think of whether you are 

currently praising for being or praising for doing and give out a new complement today. 

  

For further reading about the positive benefits of praise via the link below. 

  

https://raisingchildren.net.au/toddlers/connecting-communicating/connecting/praise 

 

 

https://raisingchildren.net.au/toddlers/connecting-communicating/connecting/praise


 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Click Here to view a quick tip video by Dr Justin Coulson related to this insights article 

https://vimeo.com/733494895


 

Term 3 Dates 2022 - FAMILIES 

August 
Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday Sunday 

8 WEEK 5 A 9 10 11 12 13 14     
ISS v Diamond 

Creek (away) 

 

Assembly 3pm 

 

Working 

Bee 9am - 

12pm 

 

15 WEEK 6 B 16 17 18 19 20 21 

Feast of the 

Assumption  

 

SCIENCE WEEK - 

Glass: more than 

meets the eye 

Year 6 Mary Mackillop 

Centre - Bishop Terry 

visiting Year 6 between 

11.30 - 12.30 

 

 
Chocolate 

Drive 

ISS v Green 

Parkways 

(away) 

 

Assembly 3pm 

 

Sacrament of 

Confirmation 

7pm 

  

22 WEEK 7 A 23 24 25 26 27 28 

BOOK WEEK - 

Dreaming with 

open eyes 

 

Book Week Parade 

9.10am 

 

Music DJ Express 

yourself incursion  

  
District 

Athletics  

ISS v BYE 

 

Assembly 3pm 

 

  

29 WEEK 8 B 30 31 
    

STAFF 

CONFERENCE 

Berry Street:  Body 

 

School Closure 

 

LITERACY/ 

NUMERACY WEEK  

 

MACSSIS 2022 

opens until 16 

September 

STAFF CONFERENCE  

 

School Closure 

     

 

 

September 
Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday Sunday    

1 2 3 4    
Father’s Day 

Stall 

 

Hoop Time 

Year 5/6 

 

Hats to be 

worn 

 

ISS V Glen 

Katherine B 

(away) 

 

Assembly & 

Fathers Day 

Celebration 

3pm 

Reconciliation 

Commitment 

Mass 

FATHERS DAY 



Health & PE 

Day 

5 WEEK 9 A 6 7 8 9 10 11 

Year 5/6 Sovereign 

Hill overnight 

excursion (Eco 

Camp) - Jacinta, 

Helen M, Duncan, 

Rachel 

 

FUNdamentals for 

Foundation 

Program begins 

 

Parents Association 

7.30pm TBC 

Year 5/6 

Sovereign 

Hill 

 

 
Division 

Athletics 

 

Parish 

Pastoral 

Council 

Meeting 

 

ISS Finals 

 

Assembly 

3pm 

 

Diamond 

Creek Town 

Fair 

Reconciliation 

Commitment 

Mass 

12 WEEK 10 B 13 14 15 16 17 18 

FUNdamentals for 

Foundation 

Program 

 

Special Lunch order 

 

SAC 

7.30pm 

 

 

 

3/4 Netball 

Tournament  

Footy Day 

 

MACSSIS 

Closes 

 

TERM 3 

FINISHES 

2.30pm 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



     Value = Mindfulness 

Foundation  Beau Nardella 

1/2 NS  Lily Arvaji 

1/2 PA  Alexander Hernandez  

3/4 NJ  Finn Ohlsen  

3/4 RM  Sarah Lyons  

5/6 MR  Davey Dooley  

5/6 JD   Tess Pearce   

PE   Lex Ridd   

LOTE   Daniel Buttigieg  

Performing Arts 5/6 JD Class 

Visual Arts  Finn Connolly 

Science  Miki Berriman 

STEM   Jasmina Khaira   

    
                Week 4 Students of  the Week  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



 

 

 
 
Electric vehicle bulk buy – Show and Shine event 
Clean Energy Nillumbik, through the Yarra Valley Community Power Hub are excited to be 
working with The Good Car Company to bring to our community, an Electric Vehicle Bulk Buy 
offering.  
Find out more and try out the cars at the Show and Shine day. 
Date: Saturday 13 August 
Where: Healesville 
To find out  more and register, visit www.goodcar.co/healesville-0 
  
Expert Eco Chats 
Brought to you by Clean Energy Nillumbik and the Yarra Valley Community Power Hub 
What: Book two free 20 minute appointments with the sustainability experts of your choice. Ask 
your questions about solar, energy efficiency, sustainable home design and building, EVs and 
much more. 
Where: On Zoom 
Time and date: Sunday 27 August 2:00pm – 4:30pm 
Registrations open Friday 29 July 
https://www.cleanenergynillumbik.org.au/eec 
  
 

https://www.goodcar.co/healesville-0
https://www.goodcar.co/healesville-0
https://www.cleanenergynillumbik.org.au/eec


 


